FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the MARKET AND BUSINESS LIAISON 

SUB COMMITTEE held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday, 23 October 2007 at 11.00 a.m.


PRESENT:
Cllr:
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)


Cllrs:

N.K. Cast

C.M. Ray


P.J. Colfox

R.J. Stoodley


Also in attendance: Cllrs: C.D. Wild, Ray McLaren (Market Superintendent), and Steve Hibbs (Market Traders’ Association representative).    
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED that Cllr: G.J. Ackerman be elected Chairman of the Sub Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2007/2008.

2.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.
3.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 20 February 2007, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr N.K. Cast declared an interest as a long term trader in the town.

Cllr P.J. Colfox declared an interest in respect of Park and Ride.

In each case the interest was not personal or prejudicial in the terms of the Code of Conduct, and the issues to be discussed at this meeting. Both members were able to fully participate in the meeting.

5.
MARKET OPERATION

(a) Report of the Market Superintendent, ENCL. 1818:  Members considered and discussed the report. 

One issue discussed was parking both for stall holders and the public attending the market.  One suggestion was whether there was any spare capacity around the Dorset County Council building on the entrance to Mountfield that could be utilised. This would be investigated.

RESOLVED: that the Market Superintendent be thanked for his report and the options for any additional parking provision be investigated and reported back to this Sub-Committee.

(b) Stall numbers April to September 2007, ENCL: 1819. The Sub Committee 

      welcomed the information contained in the report.


In discussion of initiatives that could support the market, it was noted that the Town Surveyor was to make representations to the District Council regarding the possibility of providing free places for coaches parking on market days. It was also asked that advertising should be looked at with the bus companies. 
The Town Clerk was asked if he could obtain the original charter for the market to enable it to be displayed at the Town Hall.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted and the Town Surveyor be authorised to make representations to the District Council to ask whether free coach parking could be provided on market days and the Town Clerk seek to obtain the original charter for the market.
(c) Report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1820. The Town Surveyor's report was discussed by members.

It was reported that the new shopping bags had been delivered and were very popular with the traders. The bags were bio-degradable but it was generally agreed that the Town Council should explore the possibility of selling reusable bags that were easy for the traders to use and were not too bulky.

Steve Hibbs welcomed the report and the efforts of the Town Council and emphasised the importance of promoting the market. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted and the possibility of selling reusable bags be investigated.

6.
MARKET CHARGES 2008/2009
Consideration was given to the recommended charges to be put to the Finance and General Purposes Committee, ENCL: 1821.

The Town Clerk reported that the traders had been asked for their views on market issues as part of a survey undertaken over the past week. A summary of the survey results was circulated to members of the Sub Committee. The survey showed that traders were split on whether reduced fees would help traders on Wednesdays. However, there was support for increased advertising, action to address parking issues and other initiatives to promote the Wednesday market. There were also some very favourable comments in respect of the management of the market.

In discussion of future advertising, it was asked that the availability of public transport should be highlighted. The use of signage/advertising on roads into the town should also be investigated.

Steve Hibbs said that the efforts of the Town Surveyor had been much appreciated by the traders.

In discussion of the fees, Steve Hibbs said that he hoped that the Town Council would continue to look at the fee level for the non-registered traders during the summer months and support the registered traders who attended all year round.
RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor investigate and report back on additional measures to promote the market such as increased advertising, action to address parking issues and other initiatives to promote the Wednesday market.


RECOMMENDED:  that the market charges for 2008/2009 be: -


(i)
Registered Trader

£1.35p per 30 cm. run per day


Non registered Trader
£2.00p per 30 cm. run per day

(ii)
the following reduced market tolls be levied for the winter months of January, February and March:



Registered Trader

£0.75p per 30 cm. run per day
             
Non registered Trader
£1.40p per 30 cm. run per day


(iii)
for the Wednesday market only, the winter fees as in (ii) above to also 
apply for the months of November and December.  


The meeting closed at 12:05 pm.

The next meeting of the Market and Business Liaison Sub 
Committee will be held on 26 February 2008 at 10.30 am 
(amended start time)
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